
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

NOTICE OF ENACTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that on October 25, 2023, the Snohomish County 
Council approved Ordinance No. 23-094, which shall be effective November 1, 2023. 

ORDINANCE NO. 23-094 

MODIFYING VACATION LEAVE ACCRUALS FOR CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AND 
AMENDING SCC 3A.06.050 

Summary: The ordinance amends Snohomish County Code to adjust the annual and 
maximum vacation accruals for classified employees to align with the majority of bargaining 
units in the County. In addition to alignment, the accrual adjustments provide increases at 
the first two years of employment and for those with over 22 years of service. The maximum 
accruals under this ordinance would increase from the current 240-hour year-end maximum 
to a revised 320-hour year-end maximum. These adjustments also put the County’s 
vacation accrual more in alignment with other public sector agencies in the area. 

For More Information: Copies of the ordinance and related documents are available 
upon request by calling the Council Office at (425) 388-3494, 1(800) 562-4367 x3494, 
TDD 1(800) 877-8339, or by e-mailing Contact.Council@snoco.org. The ordinance is 
also available on the Council’s website at https://snohomish.legistar.com/Default.aspx 
(File #2023-1053). 

Dated this 26th day of October, 2023. 

Deputy Clerk of the Council 

Publish: November 1, 2023 

SUBMIT AFFIDAVIT TO: County Council 
SUBMIT INVOICE TO:  Human Resources - 104502 
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